Commission Minutes June 21, 2022
The Board of Washington County Commission met in regular session on Tuesday, June 21, in the commission room at the Washington County Courthouse. Members present were Scott Zabokrtsky, 1st District Commissioner, David Willbrant, 2nd District Commissioner, and Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District Commissioner. Diana L Svanda, County Clerk recorded minutes.  

Scott called the meeting to order at 8:15 AM followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Consent Agenda:
Janitor & Tourism budget request
Highland Twp bill
David Willbrant made the motion to approve the consent agenda, Raleigh Ordoyne seconded the motion, all in favor, motion passed.

James Yungeberg, Environmental Science director and Justin Hill, Solid Waste employee spoke about repairs needed at the transfer station, they are currently taking concrete bids. James presented quotes for logo’s for there trucks and trailers, Commissioners gave approval for the logo.  James has a 5-year plan due this year, he will set up a meeting with the Solid Waste committee to review the plan.

Diana Svanda, County Clerk presented IRS mileage rates to the commissioners, after discussion, David Willbrant made the motion to up the County mileage rate from 58.5 to 62.5 per mile, starting July 1 – December 31, 2022., Raleigh Ordoyne seconded the motion, all in favor, motion passed.

Raleigh Ordoyne had citizen contact with Ron Nutz about the groundbreaking for the Horse Solder Monument that will take place on June 27, 10:00 AM.

Raleigh Ordoyne made the motion to appoint James Yungeberg and David Roblez as the designated persons to destroy ballots that are twenty-two months old, David Willbrant seconded the motion, all in favor, motion passed.

Tiffany Hayman, County Health director asked for executive session, Raleigh Ordoyne made the motion to go into executive session under non-elected personal, to discuss Employee Performance for fifteen minutes. After returning no action taken.

Justin Novak, Road & Bridge supervisor submitted budget request. Justin reported they are in need of a scrapper. David asked what the plans for asphalt was, Justin reported they plan on doing the Linn overlay & patching. Raleigh asked that if Justin was unable to report to them on Monday’s that he send in Kim Knox as they want to keep up with county road issues.

Commissioners worked on budget request.

Raleigh Ordoyne made the motion to adjourn at 11:17 AM, David Willbrant seconded the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

           The next regular meeting will be Tuesday June 27, 2022.
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